Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 13th Oct 09 Weekly Bulletin Vol 50/15

October is Rotary Vocational Month

Tonight: Peter Campbell "The Ashes"

Two Minuter: Clive Cross

Fellowship: Michael Mastronardi and Ken Matthews

Future Program: 20 Oct 09 Claire Wilson and Rieke Mertel

"Aunties and Uncles" Introduction: Jeni Wilkins Vote of Thanks: Brian Wilkins

Two Minuter: Dick Crouch

Fellowship: Brian Morrison and Werner Pohl

Future Programs and Dates:

Tuesday 27 Oct 09 TAFE (Green Street) \$30 a head Monday 2 Nov 09 Calcutta Night at the Golf Club

Tuesday 3 Nov 09 NO MEETING

Sunday 8 Nov 09 Meeting / Lunch Golf Club, \$30, 1.30-2.00pm

Tuesday 10 Nov 09 NO MEETING

Birthdays: 13 Oct Bob Lawson,

15 Oct Anne Brown, **18** Oct Jan Wild, **19** Oct Irene Coburn and Monica Johnston

Anniversaries: 15 Oct Deb and Tony Fondacaro



If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, please arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know.

BBQ Roster:

Kevin Walsh	Wed 14/10 Sat 17/10 and Mon 19/10
Bob White	Wed 21/10 Sat 24/10 and Mon 26/10
Dale Wilford	Wed 28/10 Sat 31/10 and Mon 02/11
Brian Wilkins	Wed 04/11 Sat 07/11 and Mon 09/11

Report on last week's meeting:

President Trevor Schofield welcomed all, specially Keith Greenwood, Aaron Bennett, Dean Bennett, Warwick Dunn, Tracy Wakeford, Debbie Cameron, Melissa Perry and our guest speaker Gina Hamilton.

Pres Trevor read out exerts from the DG Newsletter, confirmed two ShelterBoxes have been sent; one to Samoa and one to Indonesia, but more are needed. Board will consider when it meets next sending another two.

Pres Trevor on behalf of Peter Campbell asked for more volunteers to help with the BBQ on the day of the Ride to Work Day, Oct 14th.

Peter Culham; attendance **68%**, only 25 present out of a membership of 56!

Treasurer Keith Bennett advised there are still seventeen unfinancial members. Fees are due July, it is now Oct, not good. On a lighter note, Keith thanked all who helped at the last Jumping Castle outing. There is another outing Sat 17 Oct, Anglican Church, called for and got enough volunteers.

Keith advised, card draw stands at \$300.60.

Club Secretary Joe Puglisi passed around copy of the Rotarian and read out a couple of incoming letters.

Vocational Service Director Craig Saunders reminded us of the TAFE visit, Oct 27 and the GSE Lunch Sunday 8 Nov.

Community Service Dale Wilford needs a firm date for the Mental Health Forum next May (more later), bike racks haven't arrived yet.

Youth Service Director Denise Fors advised we have one applicant for RYLA; Kate Sullivan.

Two Minuter Bernie Cowley gave us an interesting talk on his early Rotary experiences. Bernie joined Granville Club 18th July 1956, became President 67-68. The District 268 extended from Wyong to Manly, North Harbour, then covered districts Liverpool, Camden. Warragamba, Lithgow, Richmond and Castle Hill. Granville Club sponsored an Interact Club, Rotaract Club and an Inner Wheel Club. Bernie gave a very good coverage of his 53 years in Rotary.

Phil Bennett gave us an account of wife Maisie's brush with the "Bag Snatcher". Maisie in Adelaide at the moment, Phil being looked after by son Dean whilst Maisie away.

Melissa Perry (RYPEN) spoke on her Camp experiences, thanking Rotary for the opportunity of attending.

Almoner Dom Fondacaro welcomed back Phil Bennett and Clive Cross, hasn't heard from any of our other "casualties at war".

Sergeant Wayne Fry with Joe Puglisi helping raised a few bob with some amusing fines.

Card raffle winner was Pres Trevor 7.

Dale Wilford Award went to Ross Wade.

Guest Speaker Senior Constable Gina Hamilton (Youth Liaison Officer with the Crime Prevention Unit) was introduced by Phil



Brown. Gina has two children, lives at Conjola and is married to a policeman. Gina's talk centered raising around funds to promote and maintain a Crime Prevention Van in our district. Senior Constable Hamilton plans to speak with many of the community

service clubs in the Shoalhaven, seeking assistance in the ongoing support of the soon to be commissioned Crime Prevention Van.

The Van is being supplied by Toyota and has received start up funding and resources from several large and well known commercial operators, sponsors and Council. (Good Guys, Telstra, McDonalds, Jayco, Bomaderry Bowling Club, with Bunnings to conduct a fund raiser.)

However, Senior Constable Hamilton is seeking additional funding by way of direct contribution or by community fund raising efforts to sustain the ongoing operation of the first van and has hopes to get a second van on the road in the not too distant future. The Shoalhaven is a large territory for just one Van to cover

The van will be used to provide a receptive and well resourced police presence at events around the Shoalhaven with a particular emphasis on youth events.

The Crime Prevention Van that has been utilised in the Illawarra District has proven to have a positive influence at youth events, deterring anti social behaviours and engaging youth in beneficial interaction.

End of report, Thank you Bill Harris and Denise Fors for your input and photo, while I was away.

Club Calendar

14 Oct	Wed	Ride to Work Day - BBQ
22 Oct	Thur	Club Board Meeting
23-25 Oct	Fri-Sun	District's Conference – Cooma
27 Oct	Tues	TAFE \$30 a head
2 Nov	Mon	Melbourne Cup Calcutta, Golf Club; HELP needed
3 Nov	Tues	No Meeting
7 Nov	Sat	GSE Team arrives in Ulladulla
		BBQ Rotary Park, 5.00pm
8 Nov	Sun	Morning Trip to Budawang Ranges
		Golf Club Meeting / Lunch with GSE Team
		1.30 for 2.00pm \$30 a head
9 Nov	Mon	GSE Team departs Ulladulla
10 Nov	Tues	No Meeting
19 Nov	Thur	Club Board Meeting
11 Dec	Fri	SAS Christmas Carols
13 Apr 2010	Tues	Rotary Club Meeting at CWA
24 Apr 10	Sat	50 th Anniversary Dinner
27 Apr 10	Tues	No Meeting
4 July 10	Sun	District Changeover
	22 Oct 23-25 Oct 27 Oct 2 Nov 3 Nov 7 Nov 8 Nov 9 Nov 10 Nov 19 Nov 11 Dec 13 Apr 2010 24 Apr 10 27 Apr 10	22 Oct Thur 23-25 Oct Fri-Sun 27 Oct Tues 2 Nov Mon 3 Nov Tues 7 Nov Sat 8 Nov Sun 9 Nov Mon 10 Nov Tues 19 Nov Thur 11 Dec Fri 13 Apr 2010 Tues 24 Apr 10 Sat 27 Apr 10 Tues

Club History; The RC of Milton Ulladulla's History has been researched, condensed and produced by PDG Werner Pohl. With the exception of the first 8 years when the Club records were maintained by the late PP Ken Kendall.



1979-80 President Claude Brown RI Theme: *Let Service Light the Way*

The US Exchange Student Katie McManus arrived. Milton Ulladulla Rotary Club participated in the RI 75th Anniversary Celebration and the Club committed itself to raise \$15.00 per member towards the 3 H program by conducting street stalls, raffles and a special Dinner.

Clocks to be installed at the Post Office at Ulladulla and Milton.

The IMB offered sponsorship of \$3500 towards cost of a mobile food unit.

Christine O'Neil has been accepted as a Rotary Exchange Student and will be hosted by the Rotary Club of Racine, Wisconsin USA District 627.

\$20 were donated to each of the four district schools.

Rotaract Charter Night was set for 2nd February. 1980, PDG and Rotaract District Chairman Werner Pohl presented the Charter.

The Steam Engine was moved to the depot of Shoalhaven City Council, with possible installation in Tourist area.

Mick Hancock and Jill Baptist were accepted as our RYLA candidates.

The first Probus Club in District 971 was established in Ulladulla.